
 

 

MAYOR 

JARED M SEDLACEK 

PRESIDENT OF COUNCIL  

KIM LOHSE 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 

SCOTT JUENEMAN 

DON SPENCER 

NICK GARBER 

COBY SEDLACEK 

CITY CLERK 

KATLIN BRUNA 

WATER COMMISSIONER 

SCOTT WIEDEN 

FIRE CHIEF 

SHAWN MINGE 

 

CITY OFFICE HOURS 

MONDAY-FRIDAY 

8AM-4PM 

CITY OFFICE NUMBER 

785.337.2261 

SHOP OFFICE NUMBER 

785.337.2591 

CITY POOL NUMBER 

785.337.6031 

Hanover Public Library   

785.337.2424 

Tuesday: 12pm-5pm 

Wednesday: 8am-1pm 

Thursday: 12pm-5pm 

CITY OF HANOVER  

NEWSLETTER 

Please DO NOT park or drive on the 

grass with your vehicle, ATV, UTV or 

Golf Carts when at the Pool, Vet's 

Park, Ball Diamonds, City Park, or 

any other city properties!! 
 

It is causing ruts in the grass making 

it difficult for our city guys to mow and 

also it is starting to kill the grass off!! 
  

THANK YOU FOR COOPERATING!!  



 

 

SEASON PASSES MUST BE PAID AT THE 

CITY OFFICE THIS YEAR!!  

CITY OFFICE HOURS ARE  

 

 

 

 

 

 

IF THESE TIMES DO NOT WORK FOR YOU 

PLEASE CALL INTO THE CITY OFFICE TO 

TALK TO KATLIN! 

 

MONDAY-FRIDAY 

8am-4pm 

WEDNESDAYS 

(until June 14) 

8am-5pm 

CONTACTS FOR POOL 

 

KATLIN BRUNA 

CITY OFFICE: 785.337.2261 

CELL: 785.410.2921 

 

CEEGAN ATKINS 

CELL: 785.713.1581 

 

CITY POOL PHONE: 785.337.6031 



 

 

Are you interested in volunteering at 

the Hanover Days of 49?!? 

As you all know...it takes a lot of        

volunteers to make an event like the 

Hanover Days of 49 & Fireworks       

possible and we can't thank our       

volunteers enough!! 

If you and/or anyone you know are     

interested in volunteering             

(setup, parking, bartending, etc.) call 

the city office 785.337.2261 and talk 

to Katlin Bruna to ask about shifts and 

to sign up!  



 

 

ELECTION TIME 
Election Day: Tuesday November 7, 2023 

 
MAYOR 

2 COUNCIL MEMBERS: 4 YEAR TERM 
1 COUNCIL MEMBER: 2 YEAR TERM 

 
 

If interest in running for mayor or council,  
please file with the County Clerk by June 1, 2023 by NOON!!  

Anything after NOON will not be accepted!! 
 

*Terms begin January 2024* 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  
  

 
 Our hearing is key to so many aspects of our lives, but unfortunately, it’s something many of 
us take for granted until we have severe hearing difficulties. Hearing is much more than a nuisance. 
If left untreated it can lead to many detrimental effects such as physical danger from falling or    
missing warning signals such as a fire alarm or car horn. It can affect mental health negatively from 
social isolation and depression to cognitive decline. Personal relationships and career or hobbies 
can deteriorate due to difficulty hearing.  
  
Signs of hearing loss include but are not limited to: 
• Difficulty following conversations 
• Difficulty hearing in noisy environments 
• Hearing ringing, roaring, beeping in one or both ears 
• Failure to respond to spoken words 
• Muffled hearing 
• Constant frustration hearing speech and other sounds 
• Avoidance of conversation 
 
 Fortunately, many insurance companies including most private insurance, Medicaid and    

Medicare cover hearing evaluations. Also, hearing aids come in many shapes and sizes and are not 

as bulky as they have been in the past. For more information and pictures of hearing aids, refer 

to https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/hearing-aids/types-hearing-aids. If you do not suffer 

from hearing loss, it is important to prevent hearing loss if you can. This includes wearing earplugs 

or   earmuffs when loud noise cannot be avoided such as on the farm or at work. Keep the volume 

down when using earbuds or headphones. Having uncontrolled blood pressure, cholesterol or blood 

sugar can also increase your risk of hearing loss. Talk with your provider regarding ways to manage 

your risk factors.  

May is Better Hearing and Speech Month! 

By Jayda Edgar, DNP, APRN, FNP-C 

           NEWS FROM THE HANOVER HOSPITAL 

https://www.fda.gov/medical-devices/hearing-aids/types-hearing-aids


 

 

 

 

Yorgensen-Meloan-
Londeen  

Funeral Home 
  

Shane D. 
Lohse 

  
shane@ymlfuneralhome.com  

 

P) 785-539-7481 
 

F) 785-539-9401 
 
 

1616 Poyntz  
Avenue 

Manhattan,  
Kansas 66502 

ymlfuneralhome.com 

 

 

PLEASE CONTACT THE CITY OFFICE FOR MORE      

INFORMATION FOR PRICE ON 

ADVERTISEMENTS IN THE MONTHLY NEWSLETTER  

Hanover Days of ’49  
Tractor Show 

The Hanover Chamber of Commerce is again proud to           
announce that there will be a TRACTOR SHOW during the   

Hanover Days of ’49 June 29-July 1. 
 

All brands of tractors are welcome from antique to classic to 
new, whether they are completely restored, partially restored or 
still in their “work clothes”. Please no “steel wheel” tractors so 

we do not tear up the grass on the lot.  
 

Tractors may arrive after 12:00pm on June 29 and will be      
displayed in the lot across from the Hanover Post Office. You 
may bring your tractor any time during the show and take the 

tractor home at any time. We hope that many of you can stay for 
the Friday night and/or Saturday night parades to drive your 

tractor down the parade route. 
  

If you have any questions please contact  
Pastor Rodney Fritz: 785-337-6030 (in the mornings)  

OR 
Dusty Minge at the Hanover Insurance Office: 785-337-2268 

(during business hours) 
 

We had an excellent turn out for our first year and are looking 
for more this year! 

 
COME JOIN THE FUN!!! 

mailto:shane@ymlfuneralhome.com
https://www.ymlfuneralhome.com/


 

 



 

 



 

 


